
 
Malmesbury Town Council 
 
Minutes of the Community and Town Promotion Committee meeting held via Zoom on the 17th September 
2020, commencing at 7pm 
 

      
Present: Cllr F Vandelli (Chair, part) Cllr J Exton  Cllr G Grant 
                      Cllr C Doody   Cllr K Power  Cllr C Ritchie 
                   
                      

 
Also present: Deputy Town Clerk 
 
 

CTP/117. To receive declarations of interest 

 None 
 

CTP/118. To receive apologies 

Cllr C Hardwick 
 
CTP/119. Public Question Time in respect of items included in the Agenda. 

None. 
 
CTP/120. To receive & approve the Minutes of meeting held on 9th July 2020   
 

Minutes of meeting held on the 9th July were approved as a correct record and will be signed 
when COVID-19 restrictions allow.  

 
CTP/121. To receive Income & Expenditure Report 
 

The Income & Expenditure report was noted.  
 

CTP/122. To consider proposal to P&R to re-cast the C&TP budget – Cllr Vandelli 
 

Following the circulation of the report by Cllr Vandelli with regard to Youth Work Provision, it was 
agreed to accept Option B ‘We can put in place a contract for 25 sessions, to include the two half 
term weeks, until the end of March 2021’ with the Rise Trust. 

 
CTP/123. To consider Late Night Shopping event & if agreed to progress, to form a Working Group 
 
 Following discussion it was agreed that a Working Group would be formed to explore options as 

Covid19 restrictions are likely to still be in place if not reinforced. The event would be known as 
‘Malmesbury Christmas Celebration’ and could promote the town in a variety of ways around 
Christmas. 

 
 The Working Group comprises Cllrs Grant, Ritchie, Power, Doody, D’Arcy & Vandelli, together 

with Sarah Wilde & members of the Town Team. Cllr Hepworth would also be approached. 
                     
CTP/124. To receive an update on Great West Way activity following Zoom meeting held on the 10th 

September 
 
 Lesley Wood had circulated a report detailing the work of the Town Team and its connections 

with GWW. Cllr Power had also attended the Zoom meeting & noted that MTC & Wiltshire Council 
are working on plans to re-purpose shops/High Streets by 2036. Lesley had suggested a meeting 
with Claire Margretts and it was agreed that this would be a good idea. 

 
 
Meeting closed at 8.12pm 


